
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

29th September 2023 

 

Dear Parent/Carer(s), 
 

I hope your child has enjoyed the first weeks back at school.  We have been delighted with the way students are 
approaching their lessons, I have seen very high numbers of House points being issued which is fantastic.  The students 
have had assemblies this week on School Values; Respect, Ambition, Resilience and Pride, there will be more information 
about this in the upcoming newsletters.   
 

As we move into autumn, I would just like to update you on the following. 
 

Winter Uniform 

 

From Monday 2nd October, students need to wear the full winter uniform to school.  This means that students should wear 
a shirt and their blazer, rather than the polo top. 
 

At Sandhurst School we expect all students to take pride in their appearance and to dress neatly.  Students are only 
permitted to wear one discreet flat ring, one bracelet, a watch and one pair of stud earrings worn in the lower earlobe 
only.  No other jewellery items should be visible.  Clear and small retainers need to be used for any piercings that are not 
allowed to be visible.  Fake nails and eyelashes are also not permitted. 
 

Students should wear their blazers at all times: when walking around the school and during lessons.  Students will be 
reminded of this as part of our Positive Learning Routines at the start of each lesson.  Students may take their blazer off 
during the lesson at the teacher’s discretion.  
 

Hoodies are not allowed, and these may be confiscated upon repeat offence.  When wearing a skirt, students may wear 
tights but not leggings.  
 

All students are expected to conform to the code of dress.  If students are not in full school uniform, we would ask parents 
to provide a letter and students will be issued with a non-uniform card for a short period until the uniform issue can be 
resolved.  Those students who arrive at school not in full uniform will face a sanction if they have not brought a note from 
their parent/carer.  This will be logged on Classcharts.  On some occasions, we might contact you to bring in the correct 
uniform, or to seek permission to send the student home for a short period to retrieve the correct uniform.  
 

Please see below a reminder of our uniform requirements. 
 

Toilet Use 

 

Students are reminded that they are encouraged to use the toilet at break and lunch times, and in between lessons.  Where 
students need to use the toilet during lessons, this is monitored on ClassCharts and parents are informed via email. 

(Cont…..) 
We will continue to monitor toilet use on ClassCharts, but as of Monday 2nd October you will no longer get live notifications 
via email.  However, you will still be able to monitor this yourself by logging into the ClassCharts app, as these will appear 
on your son’s/daughter’s feed.  
 

If your child has a medical condition and/or requires frequent visits to the toilets then please contact their Head of House 
so your child can be used with the appropriate pass. 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 

Mr G Croxon 

Headteacher 

Owlsmoor Road, Owlsmoor, Sandhurst, Berkshire GU47 0SD 

Tel: (01344)775678 

  Website: www.sandhurstschool.org.uk 

  E-mail: contactus@sandhurstschool.org.uk 

 

Headteacher 

Mr Gareth Croxon B.Sc, NPQH 


